The Planning Board met on the above date.

The Secretary's report was accepted as read.

Present were Stanley Tenney, Byron Butterfield, and Harold Grant.

A letter from the Antrim Grange was received re: a meeting to discuss the police situation. Stanley Tenney was appointed to represent us at this proposed meeting.

Mildred Dudley's term expired in July 1968. Byron will ask the Selectmen to reappoint her for term of five years.

Byron announced that he wishes to retire from Chairmanship. Action on this was deferred to a later meeting when more members are present.

A joint meeting with Hillsbor^oand Benningt on was discussed. Date planned for Thursday, October 17. Byron is to contact above Boards to see if date is agreeable. Mr. Kenneth Reynolds will be invited to attend this meeting.

Arrangements to engage room at High School will be planned for this meeting.

Harold P. Shant Secretary Pro Tem